

## St Mary's High School Downpatrick

GROW LEARN CARE
TOGETHER TOGETHER
TOGETHER TOGETHER

Celebrating 65 Years of Education 1957 - 2022

Principal: Ms R McLaughlin B.Ed MSc PQH(NI)

17th May 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian

## Sampson's Stone Reservoir

I have been requested by NI Water to inform you that a programme of improvements is planned to get underway at the end of May at Sampson's Stone Reservoir. This work will continue until the end of August 2022.

Since the reservoir is located off Sampson's Lane, this is likely to impact on students using the lane to get to and from school. You need to be aware that vans and construction vehicles will be travelling along the lane while this work is going on. Signage will be erected at each end of the lane to inform students and the wider public about the work.

In terms of health and safety, and in order to keep your child safe, I am advising students not to use the lane. They need to find an alternative route while the construction work is taking place. Please discuss this with your daughter as we want to keep everyone safe.

Yours sincerely

Ms McLaughlin

Principal



Spirit of Catholic Education Award 2022

